
October 15, 1998

Steve Doherty   
Russell Oil Co.
PO Box 7            
Boardman, OR 97818

Dear Mr. Doherty:

This is in response to your letter asking if an MSDS is required for waste oils.

1910.1200, “Hazard Communication,” specifically exempts hazardous waste as defined by the
Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA), and waste oils do fall under that definition, so
an MSDS would not be required.

If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact David McLaughlin
in our Technical Section at (503) 947-7457.

Sincerely,

Marilyn K. Schuster, Manager
Standards and Technical Resources Section
Oregon Occupational Safety and Health Division
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